
Burton Memorial Hall

Annual General Meeting

Monday 9 June

7.30pm at the Hall

All welcome. Support your vil lage hall !
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present
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from the
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and
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Burton Memorial Hall

Saturday 28 June

Doors open 7.30pm

for 8pm start

Adult £7.50 (incl a glass of wine

and nibbles)

Children £3 (1 2 and under)
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NSPCC

The house-to-house collection carried
out in Burton and Clawthorpe during
May raised a record amount of £1 246.
The money raised wil l be used to
support the NSPCC's work with
children and their famil ies. Our grateful
thanks to all who contributed. A very big
thank you to Hester, Chris and Sandra,
whose help was much appreciated.

Thank you so much,
Barbara and Jack Winrow

BN DELIVERIES

We regret that, due to the dangers
presented to our voluntary distributor by
the lack of a footpath alongside the
main road between Burton and
Clawthorpe, Burton News can no longer
be delivered to the properties along that
section of the road. The distributor has
had a number of near-misses, and he
(and we) feel it is unsafe to continue
walking this stretch. Extra copies wil l be
available at the Burton Vil lage Store for
those affected.

BN Editorial Committee

Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with­held from
publication on request. We will not publish
any anonymous letters, or material which, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests of magazine space.

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton
or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 1 7 June in BMH

Members of the public are welcome to attend

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 June for the July issue

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Treasurer:

Charis Twist

Distribution Manager:

Hazel Parker

Webmistress:

Mary Bull imore

Editorial Minutes Secretary:

Jon Taylor

Editorial Committee Members:

Joan Barkley

Anne Craig

David Craig

Judith Ell is

Burton News is published monthly between

February and December (11 issues p.a.) and

distributed by a team of 24 volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk

Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Tel: 01 524 781 306
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THANKS!Burton Playgroup

I t is with great sadness that we have
had to make the tough decision to close
Burton Playgroup. Over the past couple
of years it has become harder to get
the numbers needed to make the
weekly session financial ly viable and
this is the reason we have had to close.
We are very grateful to the parents who
have continued to support us, it is very
much appreciated as it has been tough
some weeks.

The Pre-school wil l continue to run as
normal with places available from
September for children aged 2 yrs
onwards . We wil l be running weekly
PE sessions, forest schools and
introduction to phonics sessions as well
as access to outdoor play and the Pre-
school garden. We also offer Free Early
Years Education Grant for 2, 3 & 4 year
olds. I f you want more information
please call in or contact us on 0791 7
870001 or by email on burton-pre-
school@live.co.uk.

Noble

I would l ike to thank every single one of
you who had sponsored me and shown
me lots of support though out the
biggest challenge I have ever done, the
Keswick to Barrow walk. I completed
the whole 40 miles in 1 3 hours 1 0
minutes.

Despite the pain, thinking of al l your
well-wishes kept me going. I have
managed to raise £540 for 23
Hartstreet in Ulverston, a respite home
for children with disabil ities. This
service plays a huge part in our l ives
and benefits both ourselves and
Callum.

Thank you to all those who have sent
me some lovely cards. Also a massive
thank you to both Steven and my Mum
for their support, without them I wouldn't
have been able to take part in this.

A huge thank you to you all again, it
means a lot to me.

Oh and I haven't forgotten those who
said they wil l be up for it next year! !

Sal ly xx

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall
Chair: Hannah Lamb

Manager: Nicola Braithwaite

We take children from the age of 2 years including children

who are entitled to the Education Grant (over 3 years)

Opening Times

For more information please phone
0791 7 870001

Fully qualified staff. Social Services registered
Members of the Pre-School Learning All iance

OFSTED recommended. Registered charity 51 71 38

Mon 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Mon 1 2 noon - 3pm Over 3s

Tue 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Wed 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Fri 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Thu 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Fri 1 2 noon - 3pm Over 3s
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At the Annual Parish Council Meeting
on 1 5 May, Mike Taylor and Alan Wren
were re-elected as Chairman and Vice
Chairman respectively for 201 4/1 5.
Representatives of the PC were also
appointed to various vil lage
organisations – Burton Recreational
Trust, Burton Education Foundation,
Local Area Partnership, Memorial Hall
Committee, Quarry Liaison Committee,
School Governors and the Fireworks
Working Group. Further responsibi l ities
were assigned for Boon Town Playing
Ground, Lengthsman Administrator,
Plain Quarry, Highways and the
Voluntary Car Scheme. I t’s an arduous
job being a council lor!

A member of the public – Eric Fisher –
was very concerned about speeding on
the A6070 around Church Bank.
Although recent speed monitoring by
the police has reported average speed
through Burton as 27mph, Mr Fisher
reported instances of much higher
speeds leading up to the corner near
the church. ‘Someone is going to get
ki l led! ’ he said. Council lors were not
keen on supporting Mr Fisher’s
suggestion that he be trained to use a
hand-held speed camera but they did
offer to report the situation to the Police

and see what other traffic calming
measures might be possible on this
stretch of road.

Council lors wanted an
acknowledgement of Ian Hunt’s service
to the council to appear in the Burton
News. Ian resigned in Apri l and this
acknowledgement duly appears.
Thanks Ian! The casual vacancy left by
Ian’s departure wil l be fi l led by co-
option. Members of the public are
invited to call Parish Clerk Jane
Johnson, telephone 784836 (or any
council lor they know) to discuss the
vacancy by 1 7 June latest as the co-
option itself wil l take place at the next
PC meeting on 1 9 June. The
application involves writing a covering
letter describing what the prospective
council lor wil l bring to the council and
why they want to serve.

Other matters included:
• Dog poo being left in plastic bags
around the vil lage; very unpleasant.
Council lor Moira Rowley (784874) is
col lecting reports.
• Roger Bingham is celebrating 30
years' service to local parish councils
this year. He reported warnings of
future county council cuts to some
services in the coming year.
• Francis Mason-Hornby reported that
the Dalton Crag cuckoo has returned.
• The Burton Jubilee Walks leaflets are
to be reprinted, thanks to sponsorship

PC Observations...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting
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from Neil and Ann at the Kings Arms
and Thwaites Brewery.
• Reports of nuisance from children
playing football in the street at Boon
Town have been received despite the
playing fields being available.
• Parking in St. James’ Drive is causing
a safety hazard and wil l be reported to
the Police.
• The Westmorland sign at the county
boundary wil l go ahead.
• The Annual Governance Statement
was signed, accounts approved,
payments authorised, and lengthsman’s
logs read as usual. The list of
outstanding actions is steadily
diminishing which is a healthy sign.

JM

Cross Bay Walk for

The Rosemere Cancer

Foundation

Saturday 6 September

An unforgettable experience and a
perfect activity for a summer’s day for
al l the family!

The Rosemere Cancer Foundation is
dedicated to helping to provide the very
best care possible for cancer patients in
Lancashire and South Cumbria,
wherever they are treated. The

Foundation aims to raise £800,000
each year for local cancer research,
patient welfare projects, additional
equipment and training that cannot be
provided by the NHS. The charity
supports projects in Westmorland,
Lancaster and Furness hospitals.

The Rosemere Cancer Foundation
Cross Bay Walk starts from Arnside
shore at 3.1 5pm and finishes at Kents
Bank, with Queen’s Guide Cedric
Robinson leading the way. The walk is
approximately 8 miles and the duration
is dependent on the tides, but wil l be
approximately 3.5 hours.

Entry is only £1 0 and all Rosemere
walkers wil l be given a free bag, Mars
bar and water. There wil l also be
coaches to take walkers from Grange
to the start of the walk in Arnside at a
cost of only £3 (to cover the cost of the
coach).

For an entry form please call the
Rosemere Cancer Foundation on
01 772 52291 3 or download a form at
www.rosemere.org.uk. Book your
place early as the walk was over-
subscribed last year, and invite your
family and friends to join too.
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The Daffodil Show
at the Kings Arms

Daffodil Show members and helpers
gathered early in the day to set up for
this year’s Show. With the later date
than last year, almost by a month, we
didn’t experience the sub-zero
temperatures of 201 3 and most were in
shirt sleeves as we busied ourselves
getting ready for entries.

Despite the later date a healthy crop of
daffodils were entered with Brownie,
Carrie Shaw, winning the single and 9
daffodil classes and Mike Earl the 3
daffs section. The later date and mild
spring has encouraged strong growth
amongst the rhubarb, with the best
selection of exhibits for a number of
years. Roy Bainbridge collected 1 st with
his 6 matching stalks of rhubarb.

Steve and Rachel Mealor’s entries
continue to impress the judges, with
them collecting 4 firsts in the classes
they entered. This year the committee
took the decision to try a new class, of
a jar of home-made jam. This saw 6
entries, with Charis Twist col lecting 1 st

and 2nd for her jam making skil ls.

The children’s classes didn’t see a
great number of entries but those that
did were rewarded for their efforts with
a Easter egg. Erin Sti l l , 201 3 Rose
Queen, judged the children’s entries,
with Amy and Jessica Graham
collecting 5 eggs between them for their
items made of wood, a topical crown of
thorns and a crucifix, Easter pictures
and decorated eggs. Carrie Shaw,
Freya and Thomas Morphet col lected a
similar number of chocolate eggs for
their creative works.

In the Guides, Brownies and Rainbows
classes Emily Pope, Tegan Richardson
and Freya Morphet col lected 1 st prizes

for their decorated chocolate egg,
papier-mâché egg and decorated felt
egg respectively.

The judges for the remaining classes
were Sue and Alan Humphreys, and
after their del iberations, place tickets
were allotted and the show results
announced the auction of promises and
raffle commenced.

Healthy bidding, encouraged by the
ever-enthusiastic and natural
auctioneer Neil Shaw, saw those
present raise an impressive total of just
over £1 600. This money wil l subsidise
the various activities the local Guides,
Brownies and Rainbows get involved
in, and we would l ike to thank all those
who contributed and participated in this
year’s show.

We would especial ly l ike to thank the
judges, Sue and Alan Humphreys and
Erin Sti l l , for their considerate and
impartial judging and all those, new and
regulars, who continue to dig deep in
order to make the show a success.

Many thanks,
Callum, Carl and Neil on behalf of the
Daffodil Show

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested
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DAFFODIL SHOW RESULTS 201 4

OPEN CLASSES

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

1 0

11

1 2

1 3

1 4

1 5

One Daffodil

Three Daffodils

Nine Daffodils

Easter Cake

Six Scones

Tray Bake

Fruit Pie

Flower Basket

Pot Plant

Loaf of Bread

6 sticks Rhubarb

Chocolate Brownies

3 Eggs

6 biscuits

Jar of homemade jam

Carrie Shaw Roy Bainbridge Mike Earl

Mike Earl Lucy Mall inson Rachel Mealor

Carrie Shaw Carrie Shaw Lucy Mall inson

Rachel Mealor Rachel Mealor Courtney Moorfoot

Ruth Shaw Liz Rose Linda Wilson

Carrie Morphet Rachel Graham Carrie Morphet

Steve Mealor Ruth Shaw Steve Mealor

Callum Graham Rainbows

Carl Jackson

Ruth Shaw Rachel Mealor Margaret Burton

Roy Bainbridge Charis Twist Mike Earl

Liz Rose Pip Tatham Linda Wilson

Rachel Mealor Helen Crayston Zak Bailey

Rachel Mealor Liz Rose Zak Bailey

Charis Twist Charis Twist Rachel Graham

First Second Third

CHILDREN'S CLASSES - Up to 2Years

1

2

3

Item made of wood

Daffodil Picture

Decorated Hard Boiled Egg

Jessica Graham Amy Graham Carrie Shaw

Jessica Graham Amy Graham Thomas Morphet

Carrie Shaw Amy Graham Freya Morphet

CHILDREN'S CLASSES - Years 3 to 6

1

2

3

Item made of wood

Daffodil Picture

Decorated Hard Boiled Egg

Laura Wilson Hamish Macmil lan Claire

Isabella Fawcet Brown Lily Healey

Laura Wilson Laura Wilson Lily Healey

GUIDES

1 Decorated Chocolate Egg Emily Pope Emma Broadbent Isabel Hughes

BROWNIES

1 Papier-mâché egg Teagan Richardson Hermione Macmil lan Claire Holly Wheelhouse

RAINBOWS

1 Decorated Felt Egg Freya Morphet Isabel Betley Kitty

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 1 2-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon-Tues; 1 2-9pm Wed-Sun
Breakfasts every day 9am-11 am (9am-1 2 weekends)

Mon: Steak Night : : Wed: Curry Night : : Fri : Fish Night

The Kings Arms, Burton

Sunday 15 June ­ Father's Day
Father's Day menu and specials board noon till 9pm

World Cup: enjoy a different flavoured burger
at each match shown here

BBQ's available if the sun is shining!
Ring and check with us!

0 1 5 2 4
7 8 1 4 0 9

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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1st Burton Boys' Brigade

Awards Night

Thursday 1 2 June

7.00 - 8.00pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Chief Guest Mr A McLoughlin,
President of North West District of The
Boys' Brigade, who wil l present three
Queen's Badges and other Awards to
Junior and Senior Boys

Below: Judges Sue and Alan Humphreys

Below: Rachel Mealor’s 1st place decorated Easter cake

Daffodil Show 201 4

Below: Rose Queen Erin Still deliberating over the
decorated hard boiled eggs

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk

• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk
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I am running the Coniston Trail
marathon on Sunday 6 July with my
good friend Pip. I know it wil l be
extremely tough and emotionally hard!

I chose the Coniston marathon as
Coniston holds a special place in my
family's heart. We regularly visit the
area and at least once a year go
camping for a week and meet up with a
number of our closest friends.

Heart-breaking for everyone who knew
him, one of our best, closest friends,
Ged died suddenly two years ago at 36
years old. He was supposed to meet us
that week to camp at Coniston, but
didn't turn up. We were told he had died
in his sleep. We were devastated. We
found out it was due to his heart.

As a cardiac (heart) nurse I thought that
if I was going to do such a tough
challenge, first it had to be in Coniston
to remember Ged, and I had to do it to
help raise money for patients who have
heart problems.

As I work in the Morecambe Bay
cardiac centre in Westmorland General
Hospital dealing with patients with
these such problems. I thought why not

raise money for the heart centre that I
know helps many patients in Cumbria.
Without the centre being in Kendal,
many patients would have to travel long
costly distances for their diagnosis. The
money raised would help keep up the
excellent quality of care we provide to
patients, by providing staff with up to
date cardiac courses and equipment
vital in helping to diagnose heart
disease. The staff who work at the
cardiac centre wil l be very grateful for
any money donated and send you a
MASSIVE THANK YOU for your
donation.

To donate please go to the Just Giving
website, then type in Sarah's Coniston
Trail Marathon and it wil l take you to my
fundraising page. Also there wil l be a
sponsorship form in the post office or
you can contact me on 07769 824796.
Thanks again. Any money raised wil l
make such a tough challenge worth
doing.

Donating through JustGiving is simple,
fast and total ly secure. Your detai ls are
safe with JustGiving – they’l l never sel l
them on or send unwanted emails.
Once you donate, they’l l send your
money directly to the charity. So it’s the
most efficient way to donate – saving
time and cutting costs for the charity.

Thank you,
Sarah Hunter,
St James' Drive, Burton

Sarah's
MARATHON CHALLENGE
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Many people would say that they don’t
pray. But you do! You might not pray
to God but "pray" doesn’t necessari ly
mean asking God for something.

I t sounds archaic now, but "I pray thee"
was once a common way of saying "I
beg you" or "please." To pray was to
make an earnest request of someone,
"I pray thee, gentle mortal, sing again."
(Titania to Bottom.)

You and I have things that we long for –
health, contentment, success in l ife, the
appreciation of other people, certainty
about the future, and to be loved by
someone who matters to us.

And, unless we are in the depths of
despair, we all think that we know who
or what is l ikely to give us these things
– wife, husband, parent, chi ld, the
government, a house improvement, an
exam pass or a new club joined. These
are some of the people or things we
"pray" to. We might not speak any
word or prayer to them but we have an
expectation that they wil l provide, we
pin our hopes on them, we devote
ourselves to them and we wil l be
disappointed if they let us down. Or, if
we think we are self-made, we wil l be
angry at ourselves when we can’t
answer our own prayers.

Who you pray to, or look to, reveals
what you believe about ultimate reality.
When a man prays to God in the name
of Jesus, he is denying that any of the
things he longs for come ultimately from
the government, another person, a
comfortable house or anything else in
this world. He is denying that he
himself can provide what he most
wants.

To pray like this is to reveal your
conviction that the Father of our Lord
Jesus is the creator and source of
every good thing and ultimately the only
one who can answer the prayer, and
provide what you long for at the
deepest level.

The presence of the church of Jesus
Christ in the vil lage raises a question –
not "do you pray?" but "who or what are
you praying to, and can they deliver
what you are hoping for?"

Can they deliver?

Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):

Michael Carr 781 283

Colin Dugdale 781 928

John Gaskins 7821 81

Frances Roberts 781 943
Wardens (Holme):

Geoff Wragg 781 758

Richard Lea 01 5395 64239
Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.
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June Services
Sunday 1 June, 11 .1 5am
Morning Worship (with HC)

Sunday 8 June, 8.00am
BCP HC at Burton

Sunday 8 June, 11 .1 5am
Morning Worship

Wednesday 11 June, 11 .00am
BCP HC at Holme

Sunday 1 5 June, 11 .1 5am
Morning Worship (with HC)

Sunday 22 June, 11 .1 5am
Morning Worship

Sunday 29 June, 11 .1 5am
Morning Worship (with HC, no Sunday
Club)

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-11 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

THE MINE (ages 11 to 1 6)
meets every other Sunday at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 928

Transport to Church

I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact either
Colin (01 524 781 928) or Richard
(01 5395 64239).
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BURTON MOREWOOD

SCHOOL

1 00 YEARS AGO

The records kept by the head teacher
of Morewood School between 1 91 4-1 9
barely hint at the Great War. Just as the
first shots were being fired at Sarajevo
in 1 91 4 the school was damned with
faint praise in an inspector's report.
"This little school is well­staffed and as
the children are naturally bright there
should be little difficulty in the work
reaching a distinctly high level.
However, rather more thought in
planning and preparing of the work
beforehand will be necessary. It would
be advisable to keep records of the
ground covered. The children read
fluently and with intelligence; their
handwriting is good, though Standard II
might reasonably be expected to
express themselves more freely and
show more imagination. Arithmetic is
the weakest subject though most
childrren know and understand their
tables and perform simple mental
calculations with fair success.
Extending the scope of the girls'
needlework and the handwork is
desired."

The school's premises received the
biggest criticism, "The small classroom
has been painted out but is badly
ventilated. Two more inlets should be
fixed and more windows need to open.
The stove in the main room is worn out.
A skylight has been inserted in the
porch which is almost too small for the
reduced number of 29 children now
attending."

Curricluar refrences include the receipt
of county council "lending books" l ike
Highroads to History, Chambers
Effective Readers, The Far East: China
and Japan, and a gift from Dr Paget-
Tomlinson to each child in Standards I
and I I of a copy of Kindness to all
Created Things. Except in the week
before the annual trip to Morecambe,
attendance was often poor and in
September 1 91 8 seventeen pupils were
"absent on account of heavy rain."
There was a severe whooping cough
outbreak in 1 91 6 and 1 91 7. Marjorie
Dobson was "suffering from cholera."
The only specific references to the war
were the closure of the school for three
separate days to save fuel, a "babies'
daffodil ramble" to collect flowers for
the wounded soldiers' hospital in
Kendal, and the start of a school war-
svings branch just six weeks before the
confl ict ended. Greater attention was
paid to the 1 91 8 influenza epidemic
which caused as many casualties as
had the war. Two victims were buried in

Historical Footnote...
. . . by Roger Bingham
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POLICE

NEWS

the week of the Armistice, and when
Miss Jones, the infants' mistress, and
eleven pupils went down with it the
school was closed on the 26 November
unti l the New Year.

1 5/04 Cold callers were reported to us.
1 male spoken to and all was in order.

1 9/04 A smashed up car was located in
one of the fields by a local farmer.
Enquiries are sti l l on going.

1 9/04 RTC, car v motorcycle.
Motorcyclist taken to hospital with leg
injuries.

30/04 Cold callers were reported to us.
Two males located and reported for
peddling without a certificate. Their
boss was contacted, who came and
collected the males, taking them out of
Cumbria.

05/05 Highway disruption. I t was
reported to us that a vehicle had hit a
30mph speed limit sign. No vehicle at
scene. No further damage.

Cumbria Constabulary appreciate the
number of cal ls coming into us
regarding suspicious vehicles and

persons. Please continue to do so.
Also, please remember to keep your
vehicles locked, and keep anything of
any value out of sight.

Daniel le Ayers, PCSO 5329
Sedbergh Police Station

Afternoon Tea
at Café Church

Wednesday 1 8 June
2.00 - 3.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

A quiz, time to chat
and eat lots of cake!

All welcome
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Cumbria Family History Society

Afternoon Tea & Talks

Saturday 1 4 June
Commences 1 pm

Two talks and afternoon tea.

Please ring 01 524 781 61 3

before 8 June to book.

PROGRAMME

1 .00pm Welcome

1 .1 5pm The Family of George

Cumpston, papermaker of

Ambleside, by Glenys Marriott

2.30pm Afternoon Tea

3.00pm The Garnett family of

High Bank, Barbon, by Mike

Kingsbury

Opportunity to purchase from the

book stal l & view the family trees

5.00pm Depart

Cost £6 per person, inclusive of

lectures and afternoon tea

Bring your ancestors chart for display

Any queries please contact Kath

Hayhurst on 01 524 781 61 3

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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Hall users and passers-by wil l have
spotted that the small garden by the
north end entrance to the Hall 's car
park has recently undergone a
transformation. Gone are the large
shrubs, replaced by a range of lower-
growing plants chosen to provide year-
round colour and variety. The work was
kindly undertaken by Charis Twist, who
has put in many hours of graft clearing
out weeds, ivy and stubborn bushes,
fol lowed by her thoughtful replanting.
The Hall Committee extends its grateful
thanks to her for taking on this task for
us and we hope that you wil l enjoy the
fruits of her labours throughout the
seasons.

The garden has also provided the site
for a new sign for Burton Pre-school,
whilst the dry-stone wall - between the
Hall car park and the neighbouring
property of John Mackness - has

recently been skil lful ly
repaired by Dave Head.
Thank you to all concerned.

We are sti l l looking for
volunteers to help out with
small jobs round the hall -
changing l ight bulbs,
repainting and weeding are
the main ones, so if you
have a few spare hours and
fancy doing something to
help this much-loved
community building please
give Nic a call on 784977.

BURTON

MEMORIAL HALL

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

Babies, Chi ldren and Family Portraiture

in our Professional Photographic Studio

or in the Beautiful , Stunning Grounds of Dalton Hal l

For information ring Becky on

01 524 78201 2 or 07921 4801 98

www.studio4daltonhall.com

Studio 4
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Holme & District
Local History Society

World War I

Commemorative Exhibition

Saturday 25 October
& Sunday 26 October
1 0.00am - 4.00pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Lights, camera, action!

An Evening of Music

from the Movies & Stage

from the 40s to the Noughties
with the Burton Singers

Saturday 28 June
Doors open 7.30pm for 8pm start

Burton Memorial Hall

Join us for a fun evening of songs and
music from well- known shows and fi lms
from the 40s right through to the
noughties, with some old favourites also
thrown in for good measure! Featuring
songs from Fiddler on the Roof, Toy
Story, Breakfast at Tiffany’s, Working
Girl and Skyfal l . Both previous concerts
have been a sell out so book the date in
your diary now to avoid disappointment.

Tickets £7.50 wil l be on sale at Burton
Vil lage Store from early June and
include a glass of wine and nibbles. £3
for children (1 2 and under). Bottles of
wine and soft drinks are also available
to buy on the night. Proceeds from the
evening wil l go to charity.

The Burton Singers are looking for new
members to join after the summer
concert. I f you enjoy singing (in the
bath, in karaoke or otherwise) and
would l ike to find out more about this

fun and informal vi l lage choir please call
Val Sti l l on 07799 24641 5 or 01 524
7811 61 . We are particularly in need of
men to boost our male section of the
choir.

Join us on our Facebook group
www.facebook.com/groups/1 45265295
497961 9, which has been launched as
part of the 201 4 Commemoration of the
First World War and those who fought
and served in it. In our own vil lage,
along with the surrounding vil lages of
Holme, Beetham and Clawthorpe, we
are having an exhibition of documents,
photos, letters and other material on 25
and 26 October in the Burton Memorial
Hall . The exhibition is being curated by
the Holme and District Local History
Society. We are also publishing a book
(l imited edition) of photos and text of
the 90+ vil lagers who fought in the War.
The exhibition is supported by a £5,000
grant from Heritage Lottery. All are
welcome.

General Garden Maintenance
Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting
Planting
Planning

Contact Nick
07766 395595 or 015395 83754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com

For all your gardening needs
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The Holme and District Local History
Society wil l be putting on an Exhibition
in commemoration of the start of the
First World War in the Burton in Kendal
Memorial Hall on the weekend 25/26
October and in Holme Vil lage Hall on
Sun 23 November. The Society has
quite a lot of archive material ,
especial ly concerning the soldiers from
Beetham, Burton and Holme who went
to war including photographs, but we
would be very interested and grateful to
receive memorabil ia either of local
interest or more general material about
the events of summer and autumn
1 91 4. We acknowledge a grant from
the Heritage Lottery Fund to enable us
to put on this exhibition which wil l
concentrate on local aspects of the
mobil isation.

I f you have any material or memories
relating to WW1 which you would be
wil l ing for us to use, please contact
either Kath Hayhurst for Burton (01 524
781 61 3), Geoff Pegg for Holme (01 524
7811 84) or Dorothy Spencer for
Beetham (01 524 781 540).

Kathryn Smith
Secretary H&DLHS
01 524 7821 98

Holme & District

Local History Society

Holme Park

Quarry

Local Nature

Reserve

Butterfly Walk
Local natural ist and butterfly expert
Reg Hesketh wil l lead a walk around
the Holme Park Quarry Local Nature
Reserve on the afternoon of Saturday 5
July. Please ring Kathryn or Peter on
7821 98 for further
detai ls.

Moth Evening
Rob Petley-Jones of Natural England
wil l host a moth identification event at
the Local Nature Reserve on the
evening of Friday 1 August. Please
ring Kathryn or Peter on 7821 98 for
further detai ls.

Holme & District

Local History Society

The summer outing this year wil l be on
Saturday 21 June, with private tours of
Towneley Hall and Queen Street Mil l .
The cost wil l be £26, to include
tea/coffee and biscuits, tours and coach
travel. For more detai ls and an
application form please contact John
Brown on 01 524 782066.
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Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

When, just over 30 years ago, I was
elected as your district council lor my
first pledge was to support the use of
plain English in council documents.
Unfortunately, my constant quibbles
have failed, judging by the fol lowing
communication: "The new landscape
for the service is a more locally based
and socially interactive service working
closely with neighbourhood community
groups, in this way it would become a
sustainable community function,
allowing greater flexibility and be more
responsive to local needs."

The "interactive service" is Community
Meals - general ly known as "Meals on
Wheels" which has declined from its
hey-day in the 1 970s, partly because of
the availabi l ity of a choice of ready and
home care schemes. Thus in 201 0,
96,000 meals were delivered in the
county. This has now declined to
30,000, with less than 200 people
receiving a meal from the county's in-
house service. Many delivered meals
now come from schools, including 60
per day provided by the excellent
catering service at Queen Elizabeth
School, which offers a choice of menu
(so it's not always "fish on Fridays")
including during the school hol idays.
The basic cost is about £3.60.

In order to meet public needs (if not
their language skil ls) SLDC has done a
SWAT Analysis. Our strengths include
diverse and resil ient economy, several
international ly significant employers,
good qualification profi le (especial ly in
South Lakeland) and "significant
environmental assets" l ike the National
Parks. Opportunities include improving
economic conditions with a rise in
household spending, growing high
value manufacturing, IT services and
tourism and, nearer home for us:
exploiting the M6 corridor and higher
speed broadband rol l out. Our
weaknesses involve pockets of high
youth unemployment, "business
deaths" exceeding "births", patchy
broadband coverage, and affordabil ity
of housing. The biggest threats are
further squeezing in household
spending, decl ine in working age
population, struggl ing exports to the
euro-zone, and increased vacant
premises in town centres.

Regarding housing the impact of
second homes in Cumbria has been
assessed. In the central lakes 20% of
houses are second homes and the
house price averages £31 7,458. With
an average income of £31 ,207 the
income to house price ratio is 1 0.1 7
compared to a county ratio of 5.44.
Burton's ratio is probably higher than
the county average owing to the
general ly high quality of property and
good travel opportunities for
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You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

communities. I don't have the up-to-
date figures but I would judge that less
than 1 0% of Burton's houses are
second homes.

Meanwhile, the bulldozers are moving
in on Phase 1 sites made available
after SLDC's Local Development
Framework was approved. The key
areas are Kendal Parks with 200
dwell ings; Underbarrow Rd, Kendal -
1 53; Stainbank, Kendal - 1 89; South
and East Milnthorpe - 1 55; Croftlands
Ulverston - 747; Swarthmoor - 1 61 ; and
Kendal Rd, Kirkby Lonsdale - 80. But,
as at Burton, detai led planning
consents must sti l l be obtained. A
gleam of good news is that the county
council might be having a rethink about
its controversial budget proposal to
introduce on-street parking charges.
We'l l see!

Best Wishes, Roger.

BURTON & HOLME YOUTH CLUB

Calling all

Soon to be Year 7’s

Burton and Holme Youth Club would
l ike to invite you to our end of year BBQ
on Friday 4 July. Come along from
7.30pm and meet the rest of our youth
club members and helpers, and have a
sausage or burger on us.

From September you are able to come
along to youth club and have fun with
your friends every Friday night in
termtime. We meet at Clawthorpe Hall
Business Centre, where we have great
indoor space for activities, chatting,
rainy nights, as well as a tuckshop.
There is plenty of outdoor space for
letting off al l the week's energy. In
association with Young Cumbria, we
also put on trips to various outside
events including: meals out, ice-skating,
Blackpool pleasure beach, and
swimming.

Any Year 6 parents are welcome to
attend as well and see what we’re al l
about. Please contact Marie Whittaker
on 01 524 784733 for more information.

PS: We are holding a CARWASH to
raise funds for youth club on Friday 27
June at Clawthorpe Hall from 7.30pm.
Everyone welcome.
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To find out more about any the services
which Age UK South Lakeland can offer
older people, please contact Ruth
Taylor via our helpl ine number on
01 539 7281 80 or come along to the
Memorial Hall on Monday 2 June
between 1 0am and 11 am or she would
be happy to visit you at home.

Seated Exercise Class: Come along,
have fun and enjoy 30- 40 mins of
gentle chair-based exercises to
improve your balance and mobil ity.
Burton Memorial Hall – Monday 2 June
11 .1 5 am - 1 2noon, straight after the
coffee morning. There wil l be a small
charge to cover the room hire.

A monthly Cancer Support Drop-In is
held every 2nd Thursday of the month
at Milnthorpe Methodist Church Hall
from 2.00 - 3.30pm. This informal and
friendly drop-in is for anyone affected
by cancer. Join us on Thursday 1 2
June. We also have a range of useful
information leaflets available.

BEETHAM PROBUS CLUB

During their regular monthly meeting on
1 May, the members of the club were
entertained to an il lustrated talk on the
Lowther Family and the Lowther Castle
and Gardens by Mr Bob Matthews of
Arnside.

The Beetham Club is one of many such
clubs throughout the county, their object
being to encourage friendship between
retired and partial ly retired men. The
membership of the Beetham Club is
drawn from a wide area from
Heversham to Torrisholme and Bolton-
le-Sands and Burton itself where 1 0

members reside.

Meetings are held at the Heaves Hotel
Levens, where a leisurely lunch is
enjoyed each month sometimes with a
speaker or other entertainment.

I f anyone is interested in joining the
Club please approach any member
known to you or telephone the Club's
Treasurer Mr Bil l Webster, on 01 524
41 6253.
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E­mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com
Telephone: 015395 64283

Unless shown otherwise all performances
start at 7.30pm. Doors open 45 minutes
before a performance.

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre Beetham
Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Facil ities: Car Parking - Disabled
Access - Hearing Loop instal led -

Coffee & Drinks

Thursday 1 9 and

Friday 20 June

Forgotten Voices

a play by Malcolm

McKay

Admission - £8 under

1 6s - £5

Based on the oral
testimonies of
veterans of the first

World War, col lected by the Sound
Archive of the Imperial War Museum,
Forgotten Voices tel ls the story of five
survivors - four men and one woman -
whose memories provide a vivid and
compell ing first-hand account of The
Great War. I t is set in a room of the
Imperial War Museum circa 1 963.
Directed by Ginny Scott and performed
by the COMPANY.

Thursday 26 &
Friday 27 June
The Epic of Everest
(1 924) U]
1 hour 27 mins
Directors: John Noel
& Herbert Ponting
Tickets: £5

The 1 924 Everest expedition
culminated in the deaths of two of the
finest cl imbers of their generation,
George Mallory and Andrew Irvine and
sparked a sti l l ongoing debate over
whether or not they did indeed reach
the summit. Fi lming in brutal ly harsh
conditions with a special ly adapted
camera, Captain John Noel captured
images of breathtaking beauty and
considerable historic significance. The
fi lm is also among the earl iest fi lmed
records of l ife in Tibet but what
resonates so deeply is Noel's abil ity to
frame the vulnerabil ity, isolation and
courage of people persevering in one of
the world's harshest landscapes.

The restoration by the BFI National
Archive has transformed the quality of
the surviving elements of the fi lm and
reintroduced the original coloured tints
and tones. Revealed by the restoration,
few images in cinema are as epic or
moving as the final shots of a blood red
sunset over the Himalayas.

"The Epic of Everest must be seen"
(Financial Times)
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HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Saturday 21 June

Live Entertainment
with

DAVE the RAVE
Fun Night of Entertainment

Members £1 : : Non Members £3

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
dominoes or snooker.

We have teams that play in local
leagues on a Sunday (pool) darts on a
Tuesday (ladies) and Thursday (ladies

& gents)

For more detai ls please contact the
club.

All Welcome!
Come and Support Your Local Club

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft

Society
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MONDAY 28 JULY
7.30pm

Followed by:
"What's behind the picture"

Sue Mulvany
(Note change of Speaker)

Reception Room
Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors and new members welcome!

Corn Dollies
by

Sue Pickthall

Tuesday 1 0 June
2.00pm - 4.00pm
(deferred from May)

Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors & New Members Welcome

Burton Memorial Hall

Children's
Activity Week
Monday 4 - Friday 8 August

at the Hall

Programme available at the Hall or

onl ine: http: //bmh.burtonweb.org.uk

D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Instal lation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Til ing

Gas Safe Reg No 92436

OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01 524 781 973
Mob: 07831 231 492

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi
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All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car
park to arrange lifts & share transport to
the starting point. (*** less than 5 miles

at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:
http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

BURTON WI

Making the Most of a Small Garden

Speaker: John Hawley

Thursday 1 2 June
7.30pm

Competition:
Three flowers from your garden

Burton Memorial Hall

New Members & Visitors Welcome!
Contact: Helena Nixon
01 524 781 048 for detai ls

Hostesses:
Margaret Sayers & Glenys Smith

No meetings unti l September

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club

Holme & District

Photographic

Society

No Meetings until September

www.holmedps.co.uk

June Walks

Sunday 1 June 1.00pm
Whinmarleigh Moss 6 miles
Leader: Charl ie Bil l ington

Wed 18 June 6.30pm
Jubilee Walk ***
Leader: Kath Hayhurst

Saturday 21 June 9.00am
Ingleborough 1 0 miles
Leader: John Jones

Image: © &
courtesy of
Kathleen
Hayhurst

Burton
Fellwalking

Society
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Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

For more information contact:
k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball
Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and
trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:
k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

DRU YOGA CLASSES
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 1 .1 5 – 2.45pm

£5.00 per class

ENQUIRIES
01 5395 63851 / 07974 391 066

Email : sal lysunshine436@gmail .com

BURTON TENNIS CLUB

Spring is here and a new season
starts. I f you would l ike to play social
or competitive tennis please contact
Phil Mann on 01 524 7821 52 or take a
membership form from the
noticeboard on the side of the
changing rooms behind the Royal.

We’re pretty short of ladies for our
league teams at the moment, so if
you’re handy with a racquet and
would l ike to play please get in touch
and I ’ l l point you in the right direction.
The league games start at the end of
Apri l .

The club pays Burton Rec Trust for
the use of the courts and they’re not
free. I f you or your children use the
courts you would be helping the club
to survive by joining and paying the
very reasonable subs.

Phil Mann
Burton Tennis Club

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you. . .

... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?

... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail .com

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH
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Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why
not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription?

For £1 2 within the UK they wil l receive
a copy of BN each month (11 copies
per year). A great way for family, friends
and former residents to keep in touch
with what’s happening here in Burton.
Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box on page 2.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

KEEP US POSTED!

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural
muscles resulting in a longer, leaner
and more toned body. I t is suitable for
al l ages and fitness levels as exercises
can be modified to meet the needs of
everyone.

For more detai ls of these and other
Pilates classes, and to reserve a place,
contact Hilary by phone on 01 539
736375 or 0794 851 6223 or by email
to: southlakespilates@gmail .com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on
07749 756992 or email :

l .gaulter@hotmail .co.uk and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

May - August Meetings
are Members Only Events

Indoor meetings at Burton Memorial
Hall re-start in September

Visitors & new members welcome

Holme & District Flower Club

Monday 2 June

'Wow Factor'
Speaker: Joan Robinson

Club competition:
the theme is "Wow Factor"

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall
Visitors welcome: £5 per person

Contact: Carol Philpott 07827 972 520
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Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

BMH Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
BMH Club Room

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
BMH Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibi l ity

For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .1 5pm - 1 .45pm

http: //www.natwest.com/personal/more-ways/g4/
atwests-mobile-banking-service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from
about 6.30 unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-
March, and anyone wishing to try their hand
wil l be more than welcome. More detai ls from
David Raynor, Secretary, tel: 01 524 734375.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the
Memorial Hall . I f you are interested, why not
contact the group leaders to find out more
about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van wil l be in the Memorial
Hall car park every Monday between
1 0.00 - 11 .00 a.m. Why not pop along
and save yourself a trip to Kendal?

Library Coffee Morning
Monday 2 June

1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age UK

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the 2nd

Wednesday of every month in the Kings Arms,
Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your lunch
please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01 524
7811 95. The next meeting is Wed 11 June.

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk
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Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 7821 98. (I f
you could spare some time time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 713567 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact
The Clerk ­ Jane Johnson on 784836

Community Info



Cumbria Family History Society Afternoon Tea & Talks, Sat 1 4 June, BMH

HDLHS Summer Trip, Saturday 21 June, see page 8 for detai ls

An Evening of Music from the Movies & Stage, Sat 28 June 7.30pm, BMH

BMH Strawberry Saturday, Sat 5 July 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Butterfly Walk, Sat 5 July, Holme Park Quarry Local Nature Reserve

BRT Village Fun Day, Saturday 1 2 July, Burton Recreation Ground

Moth Evening, Friday 1 August, Holme Park Quarry Local Nature Reserve

BMH Children's Summer Activities Week, Mon 4 - Fri 8 August, BMH

Burton Annual 1 0K and Fun Run, Sunday 1 4 September

BMH CraftMarket 201 4, Sat 20 & Sun 21 September 1 0am-4pm, BMH

BMH Harvest Fair, Sat 1 8 October 1 0am - 1 2 noon, BMH

WW1 Commemoration Exhibition, Sat 25 & Sun 26 October, BMH

Bonfire Night, Wednesday 5 November

Children's Parties Year 3-6, Saturday 6 December 6.30pm ti l l 8.30pm

Children's Parties Pre-school-Year 2, Sunday 7 December 2pm til l 4.30pm

Add your village event to our back page listing!

email us with the details...

editor@burtonnews.org.uk

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BCSC = Burton Children’s Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
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